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July 10th, 2022
15th Sunday in Ordinary Time

    "Go and do likewise."   
                 Luke:  10: 25-37                                                                                              

Sacrament of Reconciliation:
Saturdays:    9:15 am - 10:15 am

Daily Mass:   8:30 am  Monday - Friday

Weekend Mass Schedule
Saturday:  8:00 pm 
Sunday:     8:30 am                                 
Sunday:   10:30 am                      

Rosary:  
Saturdays:  7:30 pm
Weekdays: 8:10 am Monday - Friday 

Office Hours  Mon-Fri  9:00 am - 4:00 pm



    Weekly 
Words from 

The Rock

Scramble and Unscramble

There are many pieces to our faith which were taught 
to us when we were young.  I still marvel at parents 
teaching their children the Sign of the Cross. Parents 
sit with children at Mass and guide them through 
what is being said at Mass and the words of a song.  
Still, myself included, we can get a little rusty when 
it comes to some of the basics of our faith.  For 
example, someone may ask us to name one of the Ten 
Commandments.  We state, “They shall not steal.”  
The next question being, which commandment of the 
ten is “Thou shall not steal” and we are left scratching 
our heads.  Let us do something about it today.  I am 
going to scramble the Ten Commandments and I want 
you to put them in their proper order.  

_____ You shall not steal.
_____ Remember to keep holy the Lord’s Day.
_____ You shall not covet your neighbor’s goods.
_____ I, the Lord, am your God; you shall not have 
           strange Gods before me.
_____ You shall not kill.
_____ You shall not bear false witness against your 
           neighbor.
_____ You shall not take the name of the Lord your 
           God in vain.
_____ You shall not covet your neighbor’s wife.
_____ Honor your father and mother.
_____ You shall not commit adultery.

Correct answers will come next week.

Poor Father Schuster

Before you read this story please read Fulton Sheen’s 
wisdom below on patience because patience is at the 
heart of this story.  One day I was duck hunting.  It 
was a terrible day of hunting – no ducks were flying.  
Then I saw it, the one duck on the opposite side of 
the pond.    

On this particular day, the wind was howling.  I 
noticed the duck getting closer and closer to shore.  
It was struggling with all the wind.  I got myself in 
position where I believed the wind might take the 
duck and I waited, and waited and waited.  It took 
patience.  Still, the duck was coming my way.

I waited until I could take it no longer.  I jumped up 
and yelled at the duck to fly.  The duck only floated 
along with the waves.  I thought it might be wounded 
and I hate to see anything suffer so I shot but the 
duck did nothing.  It sat upright and kept floating.  I 
fired again and same thing.  By this time, I was saying 
words I should not have been saying and fired again.  
It finally tipped over.  With that, something looked 
suspicious.

I waited for the duck to come to shore and stared in 
disbelief.  It wasn’t a duck at all but a decoy.  It was 
a beautiful decoy, with beautiful detail.  The string 
which held the weight in place had broken and with 
nothing to anchor the decoy, it was at the mercy of 
the waves.  The kicker of the story is that not only did 
Father Schuster not have duck soup but he had shot 
the decoy to such a degree that it no longer floated.  

That is what you call a bad day!!!  

Children and Church

Here is another joke surrounding children and church.  

A father was at the beach with his children when the 
four-year-old son ran up to him, grabbed his hand, 
and led him to the shore where a seagull lay dead in 
the sand.
“Daddy, what happened to him?” the son asked.
“He died and went to heaven,” the dad replied.
The boy thought for a moment and then said, “Did 
God throw him back down?”  

More jokes to come. 

The Wisdom of Fulton Sheen
I have been reading a book entitled The Wisdom of 
Fulton Sheen.  The book shares a thread of Bishop 
Sheen’s wisdom for each day of the year.  In the weeks 
ahead, I would like to share some of his wisdom.  

June 21 – “Patience is the great remedy against 
becoming panicky.  To be able to use reason and good 
judgment when everyone else goes to pieces not only 
saves self, but also neighbor.”  

Till next week!  Father Peter Schuster



  
   

  
  

             
                           
            

Parish News 

 Resurrection's Elder Care Ministry News!  As established   
 by Pope Francis, Sunday, July 24, 2022, is World Day for 
 Grandparents and the Elderly. This is a worldwide event 
 celebrated on the 4th Sunday of July each year and we will  
 recognize this special Day at Resurrection as well!   Please 
 consider making plans to attend Mass with a grandchild/
 grandchildren/grandparent or elderly person if you and they 
 are able, (not limited by health reasons). 

 Information and prayers from the Vatican and the Catholic  
 Grandparents Association will be available in the Gathering 
 Space throughout the weekend and following week. Families 
 and individuals are also encouraged to visit a loved one 
 who is elder in years on this weekend. A work of mercy!  (A 
 plenary indulgence is available.) And, whatever your age,
 please join us to pray for elderly persons in your life on this 
 special Day!  "The elderly show us the tenderness of God." - 
 Pope Francis.  More information from Pope Francis 
 at Vatican News on Facebook. #elderly.  
 Or, www.laityfamilylife.va

Are you interested in serving in a 
Resurrection ministry, in a liturgical role or 
assist in Faith Formation classes as a teacher or 
assistant?  

If so and you are 18 years old or older and 
have not been certified through the Diocese's 
Virtus training, please go to our website 
rescathroch.org. homepage, click on the 
gold button "Virtus Sign-up" and click on 
"Diocese of Winona-Rochester Registration 
Instructions".  

Once you have read this information, go back 
to the website and click on the green button 
"Virtus Online Training".  Any questions or 
concerns regarding this form, call the office at 
507 288 5528.

Please pick up the Ministry pamphlet in the 4 
sided kiosk located in the Gathering Space for 
more information on the Liturgical ministry or 
contact Michelle at 507 288 5528.

                                                                Virtus/ Safe Environment Program through the Diocese of  
                                                                Winona. The mission  of the Diocese of Winona-Rochester's Safe 
                                                                       Environment Program is to ensure the safety of children, vulnerable 
                                                                       adults and young people who have been entrusted to our care in our  
                                                                       parishes, schools, religious education classes, and other programs/     
                                                                       ministries. 
  We pursue this mission in mandating that all diocesan parishes, schools, religious education classes and 
        other programs/ministries complete the following:
  By thoroughly screening and supervising all employees and volunteers who work with children and young 
        people as part of their ministry.
  By providing appropriate training in recognizing and reporting child abuse to appropriate civil and Church   
       authorities.
  By holding all members of the clergy, employees and volunteers who work with children and young people to   
       Christ-centered and professional codes of conduct.

  Virtus training is required before parishioners 18 years and older can volunteer, join a Resurrection ministry 
  or serve our parish. This training is on line at this time due to Covid.  Information on how to sign up for a session,  
  please go to our website to register or call the office and we will assist you in registering.

Invitation for the Men of Resurrection 
Church. The Knights of Columbus are 
hosting a steak fry on Tuesday, July14th at 
6:00pm in Zenk Hall. A presentation about 
the Knights will follow the meal. For more 
information call Bob Voss 507-208-8036



  
   

  

  

Liturgical Ministries for July 16th/17th
If unable to fulfill your ministry as scheduled, please request a substitute. Thank you. 

Lectors
     8:00 pm Therese Schoenfelder
    8:30 am  Josephine Washnieski, Michael 
                    Lose    
   10:30 am Marilyn Baker, Denise Kelly
  Greeters                                                                  
     8:00 pm Lee Witter
     8:30 am Gloria Flicek, Larry Flicek  
    10:30 am NOT FILLED

  Sacristans
    8:00 pm Judith Pelowski
    8:30 am Gretchen Cutshall
  10:30 am Fran Filzen

Servers
   8:00 pm NOT FILLED 
   8:30 am Avery Washnieski
  10:30 am Chase Boehmke              

   Ushers
    8:00 pm John Schoenfelder, Kelton 
                      Schoenfelder, Reilyn 
                      Schoenfelder
     8:30 am Kenneth Mueller, Char Robinet
    10:30 am Fran Filzen, Shelley Filzen,
                    Char Stocker    

Eucharistic Ministers
    8:00 pm Liz Hanson, B1, Ryann Witter,
                    B2, Theresa Root, B5 (IF NO 
                    DEACON)
    8:30 am Melody Hudson, B1, Patty Haler,           
                   B2, Douglas Hudson, B5 (IF NO 
                   DEACON                 
  10:30 am Regina Boehmke, B1, Mary 
                   Chestolowski, B2, Charles 
                   DeVos, B5, (IF NO DEACON) 
                   
                   

   Malia Grace Zucco
          April 30, 2022
Child of Anthony & Elizabeth
            Brother, Angelo       

         

                                                                                                    

Dedication Candle

  
†John Motl

†Donald Motl

      July9th - July 16th   

Wedding
   May the Peace of Christ 

Live in their hearts and home

Suzette Aldrete and Johnathan Schinigoi
June 25, 2022

                                      

Are you interested in serving in a Resurrection Liturgical ministry? Contact Michelle Perrier, 
Music and Choral Director, Coordinator of Liturgy at michellep@rescathroch.org.

  Perpetual Eucharistic Adoration 

Chapel 24 hours/7 days a week       

"Sitting before Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament, 
a new life begins. Another birth takes place; 
eternal life within us."  Mother Elvira Petrozzi

Call the church office at 507-288-5528 
for more information or to sign up for an hour of 
Adoration.

                              
 Weekly winner of our $50 cash  
  calendar raffle is Anita Flesher,

 Congratulations, Anita!                                       
                        

  CA$H 
CALENDAR  
RAFFLE #2 

      Catholic Ministry Appeal 2022
                          Our parish goal is $80,166. 
                         As of June 24th,we have received 
                               $69,031(86.11% of our goal) 
                                    from 185 households.



Weekly Calendar with Readings

Monday

11
July

  

Tuesday

12
July

    Is 7:1-9/Ps 48:2-3a, 3b-4, 5-6, 7-8/Mt 11:20-24

Wednesday

13
July

     Is 10:5-7, 13b-16/Ps 94:5-6, 7-8, 9-10, 14-15/Mt 11:25-27

Thursday

14
July

     Is 26:7-9, 12, 16-19/Ps 102:13-14ab and 15, 16-18, 19-21/Mt 11:28-30

 Friday

15
July

      Is 38:1-6, 21-22, 7-8/Is 38:10, 11, 12abcd, 16/Mt 12:1-8

Saturday 

16
July

      Mi 2:1-5/Ps 10:1-2, 3-4, 7-8, 14/Mt 12:14-21

 Sunday

17
July

•	Rosary 8:10 am
•	Daily Mass 8:30 am
•	Office Hours 9:00 am - 4:00 pm
•	St. Vincent de Paul Society 7:00 pm

  Is 1:10-17/Ps 50:8-9, 16bc-17, 21 and 23/Mt 10:34—11:1

•	Rosary 8:10 am
•	Daily Mass 8:30 am
•	Office Hours 9:00 am - 4:00 pm

•	Rosary 8: 10 am
•	Daily Mass 8:30 am
•	Office Hours 9:00-4:00 pm
•	Music Ministry 6:00 pm

  

•	Sacrament of Reconciliation 9:15-10:15 am
•	Saturday Mass 8:00 pm

•	Rosary 8:10 am;  Daily Mass 8:30 am
•	Office Hours 9:00-4:00 pm

   
•	Sunday Mass 8:30 am
•	Sunday Mass 10:30 am 

•	Rosary 8:10 am
•	Mass 8:30 am
•	Office Hours 9:00 - 4:00 pm

   Gn 18:1-10a/Ps 15:2-3, 3-4, 5 [1a]/Col 1:24-28/Lk 10:38-42



 
  

                 

                           
Michelle's

Music & Choral Director &
Coordinator of Liturgy

choirdirector@rescathroch.org

Mass Intentions
Mon Jul 11th   8:30 am †Steve Colebeck

Tues Jul 12th   8:30 am  †Michael Maher

Wed Jul 13th   8:30 am †Owen & Joan Sudman

Thu Jul 14th   8:30 am †Millie Dee

Fri Jul 15th   8:30 am  Conversion of Souls

Sat Jul 16th   8:00 pm †Andrea Thompson 

Sun Jul 17th   8:30 am   For the Parish

Sun Jul 17th  10:30 am   Serran Vocations

Community News
                            Celebrate with the Saint Joseph 
                            Lay Carmelites on Saturday, 
                            July 16th, the Solemnity of Our 
                            Lady of Mount Carmel. Be           
                            officially enrolled in the Brown 
                            Scapular! The enrollment and 
                            celebration is at Saint James Coffee 
located at 4156 18th Ave NW at 4-6pm. After the 
enrollment ceremony we will pray Evening Prayer 
together. Marie Theresa, Directress: 507.251.5012 

Catholic in Recovery is a nonprofit organization 
that seeks to serve those suffering from addictions 
and unhealthy attachments (including alcoholism, 
drug addiction, pornography addiction, sex and 
relationship addiction, compulsive overeating and 
food addictions, gambling addiction, codependency 
and the impact on family, and general fear, control, 
and anxiety).  Catholic in Recovery meetings are 
held Holy Spirit Catholic Church, 5455 50th Ave 
NW, Rochester. Contact Peter Flies at peter.flies@
protonmail.com for more information. 
Website: https://catholicinrecovery.com/location/
united-states/minnesota/rochester/

More ways to pray!
JUST LISTENING
For many of the holiest people in history, listening was 
a major part of their prayer. To practice Just Listening, 
find a quiet place where you will not be disturbed for 
10-15 minutes. Sit or kneel in a comfortable, upright 
position. Take several deep breaths and be aware of 
the air coming in and out of your lungs and notice 
the quiet around you. Ask God what he would like to 
tell you and the world about the social issues you are 
concerned about. Try to sense God’s love and other 
feelings for you, your community and the world. You 
may wish to sit in stillness, or you might try writing 
down what you think God might be saying to you and 
to your community/world.

THE OLD TESTAMENT PROPHETS AND YOU
In a quiet place where you will not be disturbed, 
read slowly one of the following readings from the 
Old Testament: Jer. 1:4-10 and 22:1-3; or Is. 58. In 
silence, prayerfully consider the following questions: 
What stands out to you about the reading? What 
was God saying to his people through the prophet? 
What might the reading mean for the world today? 
Are you open to being a modern day prophet? What 
message might God be calling you to proclaim? Ask 
God to be with you and to guide you as you reflect on 
these questions. Pray for the strength to respond to 
whatever God might be asking of you.

THE PRAYER BOX
Using a shoe box or another similarly-sized box, 
create your own personal prayer box. You may choose 
to cover your box with paper or decorate it in some 
way, or you can simply leave it plain. On small slips 
of paper, write issues about which you are concerned. 
Put the papers inside the box. During your prayer time 
each day, pick one or two slips of paper out of the 
box and pray for those impacted by injustices related 
to the issues, for policymakers, and for the ability to 
listen to how God might be calling you to respond.

-WeareSaltandLight.org

MCCL (Minnesota Concerned Citizens for Life) is 
once again sponsoring its “Baby Olmsted” contest at 
the Olmsted County Fair.  This free contest is limited 
to 20 contestants aged 2 or younger. Fairgoers “vote” 
for their favorite baby; prizes are awarded.  For more 
information, please contact Linda McGuire at 507-
259-4035”.   



      Faith Formation
									          

  News from Sheila, Birth-KG, Grs 6-12, RCIA, dresscm@rescathroch.org                          

                          News from Stacey, Grades 1-5, Family Ministry, dre1to5fm@rescathroch.org                                                   
                          Teaching Kids to Care by Practicing Virtues:  With the assistance of a catechist book by  
                          Sr. Janet Schaeffler, OP, let’s look at the virtue of responsibility, which is responding to a  
                          duty or task that is required or expected. Responsibility is much more than completing a 
                          task. It’s also about an attitude because of the dignity of each human person, each is called to 
                          participate and respond for the sake of the common good. We can encourage children to be 
                          responsible by giving them opportunities to make their own lunch, organize their bedroom,  
                          and assist in other household chores. We can encourage youth to do volunteer work by 
providing them with experiences where they need to be on time and to be pleasant, despite how they might 
be feeling. Prayer for responsibility: Lord, take me where you want me to go; let me meet who you want me to 
meet; tell me what you want me to say, and keep me out of your way. Amen.

Totus Tuus 2022 Photos: 

Special thanks to all of our youth volunteers, who helped the Totus Tuus Team throughout the week!

                         Thank you to all who assisted with making Touts Tuus a truly community building and Christ  
                         centered opportunity for our Rochester area youth. Teens were well fed with nightly dinners 
                         and late night snacks, and by Jesus, through fellowship, praise and worship, Adoration, 
                         Confession, and nightly prayer. 

Group photos are hard to come by! But I managed to get this one! Thank you volunteers, teen participants and 
our Totus Tuus team!  God Bless and see you next year! 


